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MEMORANDUM 

 
 
 
 
TO:  ELPS Board of Education, Dori Leyko, Superintendent 
 
FROM:  Lisa Allen, Director of Finance 
 
SUBJECT: Action Item – Award Bids for Safety, Security, and Accessibility 

Bond Bid Package #2 High School Addition  
 
DATE:  May 19, 2025 
 
Recommendation: 

 
It is recommended that the Board of Education award the following bids related to the 
High School Addition as follows: 
 

• Category 05 Structural Steel- Zak Welding & Custom Fab.      $   346,650 

• Category 08 General Trades- LJ Trumble Builders      $   625,085 

• Category 09 Metal Stud & Drywall- Grand River Interiors & Plaster    $   609,000 

• Category 31 Sitework- Central Excavation        $   769,410 
    Total                  $2,350,145 

 
Background: 

 
I've attached a contract award recommendation letter and bid tabulation from Clark 
Construction for Bid Package #2—High School Addition project.   
 
Bids were due on May 1, 2025. This bid package included four bid categories, including 
the $70,504 professional service fees for construction management. 
 
A representative from Clark Construction will attend the meeting on May 19, 2025, to 
address any questions that may arise. Of course, you may communicate questions to 
the administration before the meeting, and we will do our best to respond promptly.     


